London Daniel Stewart’s & Melville College Club – Report for 2020
2020 proved to be as strange a year for the London Club as for the country at large.   We had 52 bookings for our Annual Dinner to be held on 27th March 2020 when we took the decision on 14th March to cancel the event due to rapidly rising cases of Covid 19 across the UK and on the 21st the Prime Minister announced the first National Lockdown.  Having to cancel was particularly frustrating as 52 would have been the second highest attendance in 25 years including 12 FPs under 35.
Along with many other organisations we have continued occasional meetings via the wonders of Zoom and at the AGM in November Derek Serafini notionally handed over the Presidential Chain of Office to George McNeil (MC 1961) and we hope that the chain can physically be handed over some time in 2021.

Back in the late Summer of 2020 we did have a slight hope that we might be able to hold a Dinner on 19th March 2021 but the fresh Lockdown at Christmas put paid to that idea.
With the constraints steadily being eased in England through April and May we hope to be able to hold a small open air get together in early May on the Caledonian Club Terrace within the ‘Rule of Six’ but whether our regular venue for Pub Nights on the First Wednesday of each month, The Clachan in Kingly Street near Oxford Circus, will have survived the Lockdown to reopen for indoor hospitality in time for our June evening remains to be seen.
Despite the inability to meet face-to-face for 14+ months the London Club is in good heart with 52 members and we look forward to it continuing to provide a contact point for former pupils who have been relocated south from Scotland, as it has done, in various guises, for over one hundred years. 
We are now looking forward to resuming the pattern of our regular Annual Dinners, with the Caledonian Club booked for Friday 18th March 2022 with a most interesting speaker engaged.
Please contact the Secretary - Tom Scrimgeour for further details of the 2022 Dinner or the Club generally by email on TomScrimgeour@aol.com or by phoning on 01206 574797 or 07767 392423.
